APPENDIX I
Strategic Planning and Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes 3/17/2008
Attending: Laurie Grobman (Chair), Cesar Martinez-Garza, Sudip Ghosh, Dennis Mays, Mary Lou  D’Allegro

Agenda Item 1: Informational Report

Chancellor Susan Speece attended part of the meeting to discuss the committee’s previously submitted motion on Undesignated Funds.

Dr. Speece will allocate an additional $25,000 per year from General Funds to the Academic Affairs budget to be used as specified funding for faculty classroom and teaching and  learning projects and  for research (with the caveat that research funds must have first been sought though RDGs except under extenuating circumstances).  This $25,000 per year is separate from the college’s Teaching and Learning Innovation Grants and all other currently existing funds for instructional support. 
All faculty will be invited to submit proposals for funding from this $25,000 pool in a competitive application process. 

Faculty members (perhaps the Senate Academic Affairs committee) will work with Dr. Paul Esqueda to create a fair process for distribution of these funds.  Any of the three members of the current Strategic Planning and Budget Committee is willing to share this committee’s ideas about the process with the Academic Affairs committee or another committee designated to create this process.

Additionally, faculty will no longer be able to obtain funds from Undesignated Gift Funds for faculty classroom and teaching and  learning projects or  for research. 

The administration will use Undesignated Funds to support programs that cannot be funded from General funds and which the administration deems worthy of funding through these funds. 
A Call for Proposals for the remaining Undesignated Funds will be distributed to staff and faculty, and the CFP will designate how much funding is available.
Agenda Item 2: Discussion
The committee spoke with and gathered Dr. Speece’s views on food supplied for Berks employee-only business meetings. The committee will submit an informational report at the final spring 2008 Senate meeting.
Agenda Item 3: Discussion

The committee began analysis of the Strategic Planning questionnaires returned to us by a total of 28 faculty. The committee will submit an informational report at the final spring 2008 Senate meeting.
